Regular Monthly Meeting June 9, 2010

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Wednesday, June 9, 2010, at the Shenango Township Municipal Building with Supervisors Larry Herman, Bob Peters and William Albertini present. The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The minutes were read and approved from the previous meeting.

The monthly police report was read.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the general fund expenses. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Motion by Mr. Peters second by Mr. Albertini to approve payment of the sewer fund expenses. Mr. Herman – yes, Mr. Peters – yes, Mr. Albertini – yes.

Mr. Herman stated that there was some recent storm water damage on Rose Stop Road washing out the roadway at the bottom of the s curve which will require the pipe under the roadway to be replaced.

Public Comment:

Mr. Oran Allen, Savannah Gardner Road, stated that the hedges on the corner of Gardner Center Road and Old Pittsburgh Road need to be trimmed. Mr. Allen also commented on the dangers of polluted ground water from the drilling of gas wells.

Mr. William Alexander, Savannah Gardner Road, would like stop bars placed at the intersection of Savannah Road and Old Pittsburgh Road, Old Pittsburgh and Savannah Gardner and Gardner Center Roads.

Art Hairhogger, Old Princeton Road, would like a catch basin or gabion baskets placed along the bank of the creek near his home to help stop the erosion.

Pat Lysko, Center Church Road, would like the supervisors to look into the rules and regulations as they pertain to natural gas well drilling. These wells would cause exposure to chemicals, frack water, and road damage. Ms. Lysko also wanted to know if properties would be restored as they were before drilling and are the wells subject to the safe water act. Mr. Herman stated that many of these items would be reviewed with both the township engineers and the appropriate state agencies.

Motion by Mr. Herman second by Mr. Albertini to adjourn.